Good afternoon. My name is Becca Boulos. I am the executive director of the Maine Public
Health Association, which represents more than 650 public health professionals across Maine.
Public health professionals are committed to improving the factors that control our health,
including clean air and clean water. As Maine’s public health association, our sole mission is to
assure the health of Maine’s people and places. Our goal is for all Mainers to have the

opportunity to lead healthy lives, regardless of their income or where they live.

In 2017, Maine’s DEP issued six air quality warnings. This year, we’ve already had two.
According to a recent report by Environment America and Environment Maine Research &
Policy Centers, in 2016, Bangor had 46 days of poorair quality, Portland and South Portland
had 26 days, and Lewiston had.24 days. In total, more than half of Maine residents experienced
nearly a month or more of days with unclean air in 2016, which is an increase from previous
years. Poorair quality means the peopie of Maine and our visitors, especially children, the
elderly, and persons with respiratory illness, may need to limit their time outside. Poor air
quality means more youth sport practices are canceled, and more visits to the emergency room.
It means missed opportunities to enjoy Maine’s summertime activities, including lost revenue

from tourism, as visitors may need to spend their vacation inside instead of on our lakes or in

the mountains.

In 2017, Maine’s Office of Tourism launched a new campaign, “This is Me,” marketing Maine
not as a destination but as a lifestyle. According to an article in the Kennebec Journal, Steve

Lyons from the Office of Tourism states, “Our goal is for consumers to associate Maine with a



distinct way of life. We want people to appreciate and crave the way of life we have.” Many of
Maine’s tourists travel from other New England states and the mid-Atlantic region — the same
areas that are part of the OTR. Whatkind of a message are we sending to visitors from those
areas when we say, “Come to Maine, the way life should be — with lower air quality

standards.”?

Maine’s progress in reducing pollution gives us reason to celebrate and to keep moving forward
—not to stop. There is still much work to be done. The petition put forth by DEP undermines the
health of Maine residents, and it undermines regional cooperation that we depend on to reduce
pollution from upwind states. It also sends a message that Maine wants others to do the heavy
lifting while we sit back, idle. These aren’t the messages of a leader — and the result could be a

domino effect of withdrawals, leading to worse air quality — not better.

DEPs petition is irresponsible public health policy and MPHA strongly opposes it. We should
be doing whatever we can to assure that all Mainers have the opportunity to lead healthy lives -
regardless of where they live. By staying the courseto reduce air pollution in Maine, we
demonstrate our commitment to cleaner air for our most vulnerable residents, model investment

and ingenuity, and dedication to ensuring the health of Maine’s people and places.



